Bondi Junction Precinct Minutes
Wednesday 21 February 2007
6.30pm Waverley library theatrette

1. Apologies - Nicole Stevens, Moira Main, Gordon Miller

Attendance - William Kelly, R. Pshoyu, Ilana Cohen, Rosalind Davie, E. Hillinger, Tony and Kerry Moses, Max Siano, Fiona O'Brien (Waverley Police), Eric Gyors, G. Haumesser, Paula Gallagher, Bruce Morrow, Sam Portale, Terry Cohen, John Wright, Peter Lynch, Gayundher, Tom White, Stevens, April O'Keefe,
Stephen B.Cohen, Matilda Ornulla, Mrvin West, Jui Luistaide, Marelle Sharpe, Isabella Taylor Little.

2. Deborah Dawson - Town Centre manager, being replaced by Launa Bussle.

3. Rowe St development - Peter Brennan, director of planning for Waverley Council showed the plans to the precinct. Application was submitted late 2006. State rail haven't approved the plan, nor have Meriton. The development would include neighbouring properties and replacing existing ramp with enclosed ramp. If the work is approved, utilities such as electrical work should be done before completion of work. Will council sell the airspace? 
Paula - the precinct submitted an objection to the development as it does not improve access to transport from the Oxford St mall. If lots of people object to the proposal, let the council know about it. Next speaker was Russel Olsson, who had a slideshow presentation of the development. In the first aerial photo, he incorrectly pointed out Vernon Street as the site of the new development!!! He was working on this development before the height was increased. Major issue is positioning of escalators to make it more user friendly for pedestrians.

* Fiona O'Brien- Police report. Next precinct meeting will have a different crime prevention officer. Less break and enters happening in Waverley but still too many people close doors and windows but do not lock them. Look out for drug houses. Crimestoppers phone line useful for making anonymous calls about
suspicious activities. Privacy issues important when crime in a house, neighbours will not be told why police are visiting a place. Academy store and a Westfield shop - break and enter. Police are investigating these incidents.

* Pubs and clubs report - (Paula) - Tea gardens application for smoking area being assessed. The Grand - smoking area not approved (lot of resident responses against it). Will go for appeal. Eastern trying out 24
hour trading, some noise issues to consider there.

*Bus depot - St James road fence to be preferably graffiti proof or resistant. If any occurs to be rapidly removed.

*DA 14 Botany St 2 story 8 room boarding house to be converted to 3 story 22 room boarding house.

* Bondi Junction traffic study - not yet on Council website. A number of issues to consider e.g. Widening Oxford St from Hollywood to Bondi rd, this motion voted on and supported by the precinct. Pedestrian traffic near bus interchange, dangerous and a problem for bus drivers. Traffic island for Bronte Rd near Westfield.

* Car boot sale - Council supported, will charge for hire of table or use of car boot to pay for cleaning and security. Starting 18 March, will be on 3rd Sunday of the month under Syd Einfeld Drive from 10 am - 3 pm.

* Bondi Junction plan. LEP report. Report does not go into future plans sufficiently, should be looking at next six year and the effects of these plans on Bondi Junction. Bondi Junction and Waverley plans merged.

4. General business - Proposal from Gordon Miller to have city bound buses pick up bus stop near Westfield.
vote taken, motion lost. Meeting should have ended at 8.30 but extended for final item below.

4. (address deleted) a resident causing health and safety problems for nearby residents. Thank you to council for assistance so far but hope more can be done.

Motion put that - Bondi Junction requests that Waverley Council make urgent moves to investigate potential health and safety risks arising from the actions of the resident of a street in the precinct (address deleted) . Motion by Marelle Sharpe- carried unanimously.

Additional letter relating to Rowe St Development re DA 715/2006 Rowe Street development
A full meeting of Precinct took place on 21st of February with useful addresses by Peter Brennan & Russell Olsson on the subject of the Rowe Street development.
The current design for mall to station access is a travesty, a permanent blight on the reputation of both Woollahra Council and State Rail. It has caused massive damage to the commercial operation of the mall forcing Council (i.e. ratepayers) to spend millions to keep it commercially viable. It effectively funnels 90
percent of pedestrian flow out to Grosvenor Street creating a dangerous pedestrian situation and further delays in the operation of buses.

The design currently before Council offers the most minor of improvements and should be rejected. Three designs were discussed at the meeting. All involved maintaining a ramp from mall to Tiffany albeit not feeding every pedestrian through it. Mall to bus concourse access will probably continue to be via Tiffany. Russell Olsson offered a design involving two sets of escalators in a more streamlined manner that connects to the ramp halfway up. This gives cleaner access for pedestrians and maintains the natural light feature of the plan. The problem with this option is that it still involves an unnecessary degree of diversion.
A second option involves a reduced up ramp leading to Tiffany & the bus concourse with a down ramp & one set of escalators leading from the mall to the station concourse (going underneath Grosvenor Lane). This is much more likely to get mass pedestrian utilisation. The disadvantage is that it would lose natural light.

The third option is a ramp down starting in the middle of the mall. This would require no escalators at all which would result in substantial cost savings, less electricity use & mass access by pedestrians.

All three options are far preferable to the one currently before Council.
Other issues raised at the meeting our worthy of consideration. With a very busy and crucial piece of road outside the bus interchange residents were concerned that a massive development with all deliveries going via Grosvenor Lane would see substantial disruption to bus service. This question must be addressed.

Secondly, the rigorous building plan must be emplaced to ensure that work is not done at night, that residents should not suffer undue disruption (many residents overlook the mall) & finally that mall activity should be
affected as little as possible.
Yours faithfully
LES WICKS
Co Convenor on behalf of
BONDI JUNCTION PRECINCT

Letter relating to traffic issues
re Bondi Junction Traffic Report
Bondi Junction Precinct met on 21st February to discuss the Maunsell report.
Residents were generally impressed by the depths of this investigation and the fact that resident interests were fully considered in any point being discussed. Several points were raised and endorsed by consensus (with the exception of the Oxford Street East widening). BJ Precinct made a detailed submission to the study and that is attached to this letter.

Residents stressed there is already too much traffic in Bondi Junction and a priority in planning must be facilitation of the bus movements. Many of the issues raised below directly relate to this considered imperative.

There was general relief that the report did not embrace general Road widening or road unblocking measures. The meeting did not endorse the right hand turned from York Street into Oxford because of the possible impact on bus movements. It was felt that the report could have done more to discuss long-term planning, particularly in the light of the Bondi Junction strategic plan. There was a desire expressed to see more progress for traffic bypassing of Bondi Junction.
The meeting did not endorse pedestrian management around the bus interchange. Installing lights would further delay buses & be ignored by pedestrians. Fixing Rowe St (fast mall-station access) would relieve pedestrian pressure on this point. With regards the corner of Spring & Bronte, the meeting endorses removing the existing blister & emplacing a pedestrian island. Any other measure for this intersection would see substantive bus delays.
With regards to the proposed widening of Oxford between Hollywood & Bondi the meeting endorsed by a substantial majority the proposed widening in the Maunsell Report.
Yours faithfully
LES WICKS
Co Convenor on behalf of
BONDI JUNCTION PRECINCT

Next meeting Wednesday 16 May
